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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

September 11, 2005 Minutes

We Protect Southwest Virginia

13 September 2005
The fall quarterly meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Sunday, 11 September 2005 at the Riner Volunteer Fire Department with 57 members present, representing 19 member and 1 non-member departments.
The meeting was called to order at 13:00 hours by President David Akers. The invocation was given by Mr. Glenn Woods of the Riner Volunteer Fire Department. Chief Mike Moles of the Riner Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance. Chief Moles also recognized Mr. Norman Rice of the Virginia State Firefighters Association and Mr. Rodney Vest of Vest Sales and Equipment as guests.

Reports:

President:

President David Akers offered the following report:

· Attended the visitations for the late Chief Hall of Pulaski Fire Department.

· Attended the Virginia State Firefighters Association convention in Hampton, VA. and gave a report on the activities.

· Christiansburg and Riner fire departments participated in competitions as a team and brought home the Sportsmanship award.

1st Vice President:

1st Vice President Gary Akers offered the following report.

· A proposal was brought to the floor for a “Mini Training Weekend” that will be hosted by the association for members. The training will consist of 4 mini classes. These classes will not be state certification classes but as an informative training for members of all skill levels. The classes will be set up into 4 hour blocks and will include topics such as electrical safety, gas safety, highway safety and hybrid cars. These are ideas that where put on the floor for the membership to consider. The dates for this school will be the weekend of 4-5 March, 2006. The school will be held at the Wytheville Community College in Wytheville, VA. There will also be reduced hotel rates avalible.

After some discussion about the location a motion was made by Jeremy Williams and seconded by Potsie Smith to have the school in Wytheville. The floor was opened to comments and with none the vote was taken and the motion passes.
Any suggestions about the school or ideas for training should be emailed to Gary Akers at gakers@radford.va.us..

· Roy Redd stated that Christiansburg could help with transportation if needed.

2nd Vice President:

2nd Vice President Mike Moles offered the following report:

· A report was given about a beneficiary package that can be used as a retention program. This package is an insurance policy through VFIS insurance that will cover a member 24/7 and be on top of any other insurance that the member may have. This insurance will not be paid for by the association but we are able to get a better rate as an association for our members. Each member or department would be responsible for paying for the plan. Mike asked for a motion to have Mark Bowery with VFIS to attend the January meeting and give a formal presentation. The motion was made by Steve Hall and seconded by Leon Read. Motion voted on and passed.
· President Akers thanked Mike for his hard work on the plan.

Treasure:

Treasure Vickey McCraw offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· Vickey has looked into the cost of a safety deposit box for the association. The cost for a large box to hold the ledger books and past minute books will be $ 100.00. There was a discussion about where to keep the ledger books and minute’s books. For now the safe deposit box will be the best place.

· The new checking account is set up.

· A motion was made by Roy Redd and seconded by Page Brockenbrough to accept the treasurers report and to get the large safe deposit box. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:

Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Minutes for the April and June meetings had been sent out.

· New committee lists and Officers list sent out.

· Contest results had been sent out.

· If you want minutes by email please contact me.

Chaplin:

No Report

Sgt. At Arms:

No Report

Historian:

No Report

Executive Committee:

No Report

Legislative Committee:

No Report

Membership Committee:

Mr. Steve Hall of the Membership Committee offered the following report:

· The association had 21 members drop from the association since 2000.

· Riner Fire Department has been sending out letters and applications to non-member departments to get them to join.

· Steve called many dispatch centers to get a announcement about the meeting out to as many as possible.

· There was no representative present that was eligible to win the $100.00 door prize.
· David thanked Steve and Riner Fire Department for there hard work on the membership drive.

Training Committee:

Roy Redd of the Training Committee offered the following report:

· Roy thanked the new members for attending.

· Roy talked with Bob Rhea about possibly helping with the “mini training weekend”

· Bob Rhea has left the Department of Fire Programs.

· The Wise school is this weekend.

· Galax school is November 5-6.

· Hybrid car class in Pembroke on October 2.

· Page reported that Henry County schools will be teaching Firefighter I and EMT-B.

Welfare Committee:

· Jim Watson of Abingdon Fire Department passed away.

· Dewey Sturvant of Galax Fire Department passed away.

By-laws Committee:

No Report

Rules and Contest Committee:

Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offer the following report:
· There are a few changes in the wording for the contest. See the attached changes.

· There was some discussion about running contest faster. One idea was to run 2 hose coupling contest at a time. Leon suggested that the association buy the hose and nozzle for the hose contest. No purchase was approved. No changes to the running order were made.

· Running dressing contest with Velcro and Zippers may be run at this years convention as a non-trophy event to see how it will work.

· The committee prefers brass couplings for the hose coupling contest.

Ways and Means Committee:

No Report

Web Page Committee:

· Web page is up and running.

· We will look into adding a market place section.

· Fire prevention parades are listed.

Scholarship Committee:

President Akers offered the following report:

· The association is trying to set up a committee to handle this. Phyllis Williams of the Virginia State Firefighters Association Ladies Auxiliary will assist in this if needed.
· David asked for volunteers to set up this committee. Please contact David if you are interested.

Old Business
None

Special Guest

Mr. Norman Rice, 1st Vice President of the Virginia State Firefighters Association talked about how important it is for members from the southwest to get involved in the state association. The more people from the southwest that are involved the better voice we have at the state level.
· The Virginia State Firefighters Association state representative is Mr. David Bailey.

· The VSFA offers a $ 7,000.00 death benefit for its members.

· The VSFA membership is $ 3.50 per member per year.

· Dell computers offer a discount to members of the VSFA.

·  There is a retirement benefit that is available through the VSFA. 
· Montgomery County won the Sportsmanship award at state convention.
· The VSFA is looking for Executive Committee officers for District 5 and District 6.

· If anyone is interested in serving on a VSFA committee please contact Mr. Rice for more information at 540-862-4895 or nwrice1228@aol.com.

New Business
· President Akers asked the association if they would be interested in getting Halloween pages made up with the association logo to give out at fire prevention parades to help get the association name out to members and non-members. After some discussion the matter was tabled until the next meeting due to the lack of time before the parades start.

· Jeremy Williams reminded everyone about the Christiansburg Fire Prevention parade on 11 October.

· Hollybrook – Mechanicsburg ATV run will be the weekend of 17 September.

· Convention:

· Work is in progress.

· Information will be coming out at the January meeting.

· Thanks to Rodney Vest of Vest Sales and Service.

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Mr. Glenn Woods of the Riner Volunteer Fire Department. Meeting was adjourned at 15:00.

Thanks to the members of the Riner Volunteer Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.
The next meeting will be Sunday, January 8, 2006 at Radford Fire and Rescue in Radford, VA. at 13:00.

Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Assocation
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